ROEBUCK SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES FROM INTRODUCTORY MEETING

Tuesday 21 February 2012

Present
Caroline Gee (AD)




Peter Gee (AD)

Noelyne Douglas (AD)



Peter Davey (SP)

Patricia Salter (AC)



Nicola Blackman (JR)

Jennifer Raw (AC)




Ann Novotny (SP)
Sarah Upton (Chair) , Tracy White, Heidi Watts, Alison Bolt, Catherine Barbery, on behalf of Roebuck Surgery

Guest speaker:

Jennifer Winnington (Station Plaza PPG)

Apologies

Apologies were received from Jayne White. Dick Edwards has been replaced by Ann Novotny who is the elected representative of Hastings Old Town Residents Association. 

Mr Bentley, & Mr & Mrs Osborne had decided not to continue after the first meeting.

Minutes from previous meeting
The minutes from the first meeting were agreed. 

Station Plaza Patient Participation Group
Jennifer Winnington was welcomed to the meeting in her role as Chairperson of the Station Plaza PPG a role she has held for 3 years. She explained that their group was developed when they were still sited at Wellington Square. Their group had played a part in the designing of their new surgery with respect to interior decoration, signage and patient accessibility. 
She shared the groups Mission Statement & Terms of Reference which will be circulated with these minutes.

In short points of note were: 

All their patients were members, it is just a matter of whether they choose to participate.

Some people are involved in the group in a virtual capacity only and receive correspondence via email. 

Their group is affiliated with NAPP (national association of patient participation).

Their aims are to help with the social well being of patients as well as medical care.

They have a linked GP at the Practice.

They do not hold any monies. 

Their initially met monthly, now bi-monthly.

It was felt that committee posts should be time limited.

They have a dedicated email address for PPG correspondence.

It had taken them 6-9 months to get the group established ready for their first event.

They had held a Diabetic information evening for specially selected diabetic patients, around half of those invited attended and included speakers from Activate, a Dietician and a Diabetic Nurse. They had also held a cancer information evening presented by a Macmillan Nurse as well as an information sharing events for voluntary groups. 

Jennifer also shared information with regard to the way they had run their patient survey which they had just conducted and she had collated the results of. 

Everyone was agreed that Jennifer’s attendance had been most useful. 

Any Other Business

Peter Davey had found some information on East Sussex LINk and had wondered whether involvement with them at some stage in the future might be useful.. A copy of their vision statement for PPGs is enclosed with the minutes. 

Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held at Roebuck Surgery on Tuesday 20 March, on the top floor. The start time for the meeting will be 6.15pm as local parking becomes free after 6pm.
Preliminary agenda items include

Establishing a Terms of Reference.

